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NOTICE 
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 
 
 

The Department of Water, County of Kauaʻi (DOW) herein solicits proposals for 

maintenance services for the JOB NO. 17-02, SCADA SYSTEM MAINTENANCE AND 

PROFESSIONAL CONSULTATION SERVICES, (hereinafter referred to as “PROJECT”) to 

provide professional support and maintenance services for the Pua Loke Baseyard SCADA 

System Central Computer Stations and Network Equipment, Remote SCADA Sites located at 

various points island wide, and SCADA System Technical Support.  This RFP is intended to 

solicit proposals from qualified contractors to support, maintain, furnish and install SCADA 

related hardware and software in order to maintain system integrity.  Further, furnishing and 

installing materials shall be performed so as not to interfere with continued uninterrupted 

service to customers.  Where service interruptions are inevitable, attempts shall be made to 

minimize SCADA system disruptions by use of manual operations or temporary operational 

modifications. 

Proposals shall be received no later than 2:00 p.m., HST, Tuesday, October 18, 2016, in 
the office of: 
 County of Kauaʻi 
 Department of Water 
 4398 Pua Loke Street 
 Līhuʻe, Kauaʻi, Hawaiʻi  96766 
 

Pursuant to HRS 103D-1002, Hawaiʻi Products Preference, persons wishing to certify 

and qualify a product not currently listed on the Hawaiʻi Product List, shall submit a 

Certification for Hawaiʻi Product Preference, form SPO-038, to:  rsmith@kauaiwater.org no later 

than September 30, 2016.  For multiple products, one (1) form shall be submitted for each 

product.  Reference the Request for Proposal Package, III. General Information, J. Preferences; 

http://www.kauaiwater.org/
mailto:rsmith@kauaiwater.org
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Hawaiʻi Products Preference for more information. 

Offerors are further notified of the requirements of Act 190, SLH 2011, SB 758, 

wherein the County of Kaua‘i is required to utilize the Hawai‘i Compliance Express (HCE) to 

obtain proof of compliance of tax, registration, and labor requirements prior to the issuance of an 

award.  Offerors shall register via HCE to allow for needed proof of compliance prior to the 

issuance of an award. 

The Manager & Chief Engineer reserves the right to cancel this Request For Proposal and to 

reject any proposal, in whole or in part, when in the best interest of the County of Kauaʻi. 

This Request For Proposal shall be governed by the requirements of HRS, Chapter 103D 

and the respective Hawaiʻi Administrative Rules.  Prospective persons or entities interested in 

responding to this Solicitation shall register for subject solicitation by using the State Procurement 

Website homepage (http://spo.hawaii.gov), to register for Request For Proposal (RFP) Job No. 17-

02, assigned by the DOW. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 KIRK SAIKI, P.E. 
 Manager & Chief Engineer 
 County of Kaua‘i, Department of Water 
 

http://www.kauaiwater.org/
http://spo.hawaii.gov/

